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14. OSHAG ï fighting Breast Cancer in Guyana 
 

 

Rafer Johnson runs for GA State Representative, D istrict 62  

OSHAG 

(Organization for Social Health & Advancement Guyana) 
Bringing Cancer Awareness to Guyana  

 

 Recently, Ms. Carol Bagot, President and      founder of the Organization for Social 
Health and Advancement for Guyana (OSHAG) spoke at the Guyana Association of 
DŜƻǊƎƛŀΩǎ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜƳōŜǊǎ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŎŀƴŎŜǊ ŀǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ 
Guyana. The Organization for Social and Health Advancement for Guyana and the 
Caribbean (OSHAG)/C) is a nonprofit, service driven organization based in Queens, New 
York. It is also registered as a Non-Government Organization (NGO) in Guyana. OSHAG 
represents a partnership between members, community volunteer organizations and 
individuals in the extended community.                                           Continued on page 14 

 

On September 26th, the Guyana Association of Georgia Inc. held its much anticipated 24th Annual Banquet and 2015 
Scholarship Awards Ceremony. This grand occasion was a sold out evet this year. The Mistress of Ceremonies Ms. Sebrena 
Sumrah-Kelly kept the guests engaged and entertained. The invocation was performed by Rev Carl R. Lashley Jr. and the 

National Anthems sung by Ms. Verdine Benn.                                                                                                Continued on page 5                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

Guyanese born Rafer Johnson announced his candidacy for Georgia State 
Representative earlier this year. His goal ƛǎ ǘƻ ŜŀǊƴ Ƙƛǎ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊΩǎ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǇŜƭ 
District 62 to realize its untapped advantages. Earlier this year he addressed the Guyana 
Association of Georgia at the General Members Meeting expounding to the members 
the importance of the power of voting at the local government level. 
                                                                                                                                    Continued on 9 

Left to right: Guests at the Banquet; Jonathan Isaacs-Heyliger receives the GAOG/ Hartsfield ςJackson Atlanta International Airport Scholarship; Neville George 
receives the Caribbean International Shipping Services Award on behalf of his daughter Kim Hodge; President Thomas gives his remarks  (Photos: Pose For TV) 
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INSIDE THE GAOG 
 

The 9
th

 Annual  

Tea Party  

The Guyana Association of Georgia Inc., annual Tea Party 

was held on July 11th this year at the Church of the Holy 

Cross, DeKalb County GA. This much anticipated event was 

well attended.  As was customary, table captains were 

responsible for decorating their tables which were entered 

into the best decorated table competition.  Tables were 

judged based on Creativity, Presentation, Coordination 

and Elegance. The coveted first place was awarded to Ms. 

Thelma Thomas who captured all elements in a gold 

accented tea table. The second and third prizes both went 

to Ms. Gwen Fredericks with a bold black and white décor 

and brightly hued selection respectively.  

Guests were entertained with musical renditions from 

Hadia George and saxophonist Joel Cruickshank. Shauna 

Stewart recited a much appreciated poem for those 

present. Guests were also treated to traditional Guyanese 

cuisine which included pastries, cakes and of course a 

variety of teas. 

The ladies then entered into a casual hat competition 

which proved to be entertaining as hats were modeled and 

displayed for all present. Two winners were declared. Over 

all the event proved to be quite enjoyable and successful. 

 

2nd Place winner ς Table by Ms. Gwen Fredericks 

1st Place winner ς Table by Ms. Thelma Thomas 

3rd Place winner ς Table by Ms. Gwen Fredericks 

Guests enjoying the Tea Party Ladies parading their hats. 
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1
st

 Annual Casino Night  Fundraiser  

On August 22nd, The Association held its first ever Annual Casino 
Night at the Guyana House Building. Guests were pleasantly 
surprised by the atmosphere and general ambiance and the event 
was well appreciated by those present. While there was no 
gambling involved or cash prizes awarded, guest had a choice of 
five gaming tables which included two black jack tables, two craps 
tables and one roulette table. Those present enjoyed an exciting 
three hours of gaming as they showed off their expertise. Guests 
who had never played before were coached by the dealers 
present. 
  
At the end of the night a casino king ς Colwin Henderson, and 
queen, Cherise Cheeseman were crowned for earning the most 
chips over all. The grand prized for the king and queen were two 
онέ Ŧƭŀǘ ǎŎǊŜŜƴ ¢±s. Mr. Henderson scored a lucky trifecta as he 
scooped up two more prizes when his numbers were called during 
the raffle that followed. Other game and door prized were raffled 
off to include three bottles of XM rum, touch screen tablets, 
handmade bath soaps, Spa gift certificates, printer ink gift 
certificates and Yankee candles.  
 
The sponsors who made this event possible included Metro 
Brokers  (Lyndelle Isaacs Heyliger ABR), Bourda Green Caribbean 
Grocery, Cartridge World, Dr.& Mrs. Lennox Applewhaite, Dr. 
Kelly Thomas, Garlyn Enterprises Inc., Kaiyuni Kreations LLC, One 
Coast Network LLC, Soap Diva Creations and World Therapy 

Center.  
 
Guests were entertained with music from DJ Sweet Randy and 
enjoyed Guyanese cuisine provided by Pam Watson. The 
feedback from those in attendance was positive as they enjoyed 
the night and they looked forward to having more fun next year.  

 

Having fun at the Black Jack tables Taking a Turn at the Craps Table 

Casino King (Colwin Henderson) and Queen (Chelsea 

Cheeseman) pose with prizes. 

Playing roulette. 
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PRESS RELEASE 

Guyana Association of Georgia Inc., committee formed to plan the 

commemoration of the 50th Anniversary of Independence in May 2016 

 

The Guyana Association of Georgia will be 

celebrating the 50th Anniversary of the 

Independence of Guyana with a plethora of 

activities designed to coincide with its usual 

Memorial Weekend celebrations in May 2016, 

in Atlanta, Georgia. Coincidentally the GAOG will 

also be celebrating a historic milestone of 25 

years of service to the community in Georgia in 

May 2016. This was the decision of the 

committee formed to plan the celebrations to 

commemorate the 50th Anniversary of the 

Independence of Guyana, chaired by the 

president of GAOG, Dr. William Thomas. 

 The 50th Anniversary of Independence Commemoration/Memorial Weekend committee is 

planning to have a week of activities, which will commence with a church service on Sunday 

May 22, 2016. Throughout the week there will be cultural events, a book exhibition by 

Guyanese authors, poetry, a bake off by Guyanese bakeries and enthusiasts, just to mention 

a few. Efforts will be made to have a cyber-link established to listen live to the speech of His 

Excellency Brigadier David Granger on May 26. On Friday May 27, the celebration will take 

the form of the Memorial week end Queh Queh Welcome party at Guyana House, Georgia, 

and Sunday May 29, there will be the Family Fun Day at the Hallford Stadium, Georgia and 

Sunday night there will be the Anniversary Ball held at the world famous Omega World 

Center, Georgia. The committee will have regular meetings to hone the plans and to mine 

new proposals from its membership.  

More information will be released as it becomes available. 

Dr. William Thomas 
President, 
Guyana Association of Georgia Inc.  
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GAOG 24th Anniversary and 2015 

Scholarship Banquet             from page 1  

Investing in our 
youth  one 

scholarship at a 
time.  

Donate today and 
help support our 
scholarship funds.  

www.gaog.org  Your  blessings hard 
at work.  

                             
                             Yonelle  
                                         Armstrong 
 
 
 
 
.Fourth year student at University 
of Guyana. 
.At present completing Paediatric 
rotations in the hospital. 
.Final rotation will be Obstetrics, 
which will be commenced on 
October 5th 2015. 
.Will commence Psychiatry 
rotations in December 2015. 
 
άL ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǘŜƴŘ Ƴȅ 
gratitude for everything this 
organization has been doing for 
me. Thank you very much. I will 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎǘǊƛǾŜ ŦƻǊ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜΦέ 

 

Did you know? 

The GAOG has 
provided over 

$200,000 in 
scholarships over the 

last 24 years!  

 

 

Guests were entertained during dinner and throughout the night by the soulful sounds of 
saxophonist Joel Cruickshank. 
 
The guest Speaker this year was Cobb County Commissioner Lisa Cupid who gave a riveting 
address. She attributed her passion for serving persons left behind, to her upbringing. She 
noted that events such as these were important. Her parents valued education and set the 
bar high for her and her siblings. She reminded the recipients that education was their 
personal endeavor. The Commissioner also noted that there was visible and systemic racism 
in our prison and education institutions and that was why, it was important for us to be visible 
in our local communities, use our voices and vote. Even showing up and being present said a 
lot.  
 
The highlight of the night was the awards ceremony where there were three new recipients 
and one continuing student. Yonelle Armstrong is a 4th year medicine student at the University 
of Guyana and currently in the GAOG scholarship Program.  
 
The GAOG Hartsfield- Jackson Atlanta International Airport Award went to the first place 
recipient, Jonathan Isaacs Heyliger. He earned a GPA of 3.8 at Dunwoody High school and is 
currently at the University of Georgia pursuing computer science. Jonathan noted that he was 
άǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻƴŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǾŀƭǳŜΦέ  IŜ was an AP Scholar with Honor 
Awardee, a National Achievement Scholar, was on the Dunwoody High school football and 
Lacrosse teams, in the fellowship of Christian Athletes and was in the Dunwoody High school 
Math National Honor Society. He was also active in the community in the Dunwoody 
lemonade days clean up and the GAOG tent at the Caribbean Festival. 
 
The second place scholarship recipient Sierra Trim attended Gwinnett High school and earned 
a GPA of 3.6. She is currently at Middle Georgia State University pursuing Medicine. She wants 
ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ ǇƘȅǎƛŎƛŀƴ άǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǇǊƻǇŜǊ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ŎŀǊŜ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦέ IŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǎǘƛŎ 
achievements include being in the National Honors Technical Society, HOSA leadership, 
Maxwell Work Ready Award and young workers safety and health training. As part of her 
community service she volunteered in the Haven Development Care mentorship program and 
he Caribbean Student Association.  
 
The final scholarship was awarded to Naomi Mussenden who attended Fayette County High 
School and earned a GPA of 3.2. She is currently at Columbus State University majoring in 
Business/Public Relations. She has volunteered on the Fayette County youth Soccer League, 
students against destructive decision, Varsity Tack and fellowship of Christian Athletes and 
Ministries food drive. 
 
This year for the first time the Caribbean International Shipping Services Award for adult 
continuing education was awarded. Kim Jonquille Hodge was the proud recipient. The Awards 
of Excellence this year went to Beverly Drakes, Kim Hodge, Dr. Coreen Wilson, Dr. Shevin 
tƻƭƭȅŘƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ 5ǊΦ /ƻƴǊŀŘ ²ƛƭǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ to Marrie George and 
Shena Applewhaite. The President Dr. William Thomas gave the closing remarks reminding all 
that the GAOG has given out over $200,000 in scholarships to 78 recipients. The Vice President 
Mr. Clairomnt Fraser gave the vote of thanks bringing the ceremony to a close and opening 
the floor for dancing and festivities. 

We may encounter many defeats but we must not be defeated  

                                                                                                      ðMaya Angelou  
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Members and friends met on July 24th to enjoy a night of games and a 

Guyanese movie. All were excited to play dominoes, Sorry, Cards, chess and 

Trivial pursuit. Delicious Guyanese food was on sale to be washed down with 

beer and soft drinks.  

The Board treated those present to reruns of ñDesmondò which was immensely 

enjoyed by all. This sitcom based in London with Guyanese actors and many 

related to living abroad and longing for a taste of home.  

This was the second games and movie night for the year and attendance 

increased as more members saw this as an opportunity to mingle and 

reconnect. The Association hopes to continue game and movie nights in an 

attempt to keep all connected with their culture as well as pass on to the 

younger generations coming up.  

 

Guyanese Movie and Games Night  

 

FINANCIAL SERIES 

 

SAVING MONEY  AT HOME  

 

Do you have more month than money? What if  there 

were ways right at home that you can save your 

dollars? Here are a couple of Tips 

 

Move bank accounts to take advantage 

of perks and earn more interest 
 
If youôre paying a monthly fee for your 
checking or savings account, you would 
benefit from researching some of 
newest banking offers out there.  
Not only do some banks offer sign-up bonuses simply 
for opening an account and setting up direct deposit, 
but some offer attractive interest rates to new 
customers as well. Itôs true that interest rates are not 
what they once were, but itôs still worth a look.  

 

Turn  off the television. 
One big way to save money is to drastically cut down 
on the amount of television you watch. There are a lot 
of financial benefits to this: a) less exposure to 
spending-inducing ads, b) a lower electric bill (and 
perhaps a lower cable bill if you downgrade your 
subscription), C) more time to focus on other things in 
life ð such as a side business, and so on. 
Want to take things a step further? Consider cutting 
the cord to the cable TV all together! 
 

                                                      thesimpledollar.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Deskan Institute & Training in conjunction with Bridges Medical 

Institute packed up medical supplies to ship to Guyana. Several GAOG 

members assisted with this project.  This is a strictly humanitarian event 

run by Dr. Claudette Heyliger Thomas and Dr. Joan Liverpool. The team 

completes this mission every two years. The 12 person team of doctors 

who are currently in Guyana paid their way to Guyana. The focus of the 

ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ is on diabetes, and high blood pressure.   

The Deskan Institute  & Training 

and Bridges Medical Institute  


